
CITY OF MASON 
WORK SESSION 

SEPTEMBER 11, 2017 
 
 
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:03 p.m.  
 
ATTENDANCE 
The following members of Council were present: Diana K. Nelson, Barbara Berry-Spaeth, 
Ashley Chance, Kathy Grossmann, Charlene Pelfrey, Don Prince and Victor Kidd.  
 
BUSINESS 
Councilmember Pelfrey reviewed the need for improvements to Downtown Mason and making 
Downtown Mason a destination through economic support and habitual events. 
 
Sherry Taylor, President and CEO of the Mason-Deerfield Chamber, reviewed the importance of 
creating a brand and establishing a sense of community at the Downton Plaza.  
 
Lynne Nischwitz and Ryan Young with The Kleingers Group presented shading options for 
Mason’s Downtown Plaza. Council provided feedback on cost, aesthetic appeal and economic 
development of Downtown Mason.  
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION: LAND ACQUISITION 
 
A motion to adjourn into Executive Session for the purpose of land acquisition was made by 
Councilmember Chance, seconded by Councilmember Nelson.  VOTE: ALL YEAS. TIME: 6:47 
p.m. 
 
A motion to reconvene into Regular Session was made by Councilmember Pelfrey, seconded by 
Councilmember Prince.  VOTE: ALL YEAS. TIME: 7:00 p.m. 

 
ADJOURN 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.  
 


